
From: Rebekah Msuya-Collison
To: Justin Finkbeiner
Subject: FW: Home / Sanctuary for TWO Lions------Brandon Vanderwel
Date: July-10-20 1:49:59 PM

August 10
 

From: Mayor Finch 
Sent: Friday, July 10, 2020 1:48 PM
To: Sheila Mabel Grace Gibbons <smg.gibbons@gmail.com>
Cc: Dan Best <cao@southhuron.ca>; Rebekah Msuya-Collison <clerk@southhuron.ca>
Subject: RE: Home / Sanctuary for TWO Lions------Brandon Vanderwel
 
Thank you for the email Sheila.
 
George Finch
Mayor of South Huron
322 Main Street South   P.O. Box 759  
Exeter Ontario  
N0M 1S6
Phone: 519-235-0310   Fax: 519-235-3304 
Toll Free:  1-877-204-0747
Cell 226-377-8886
www.southhuron.ca
 
 
 
From: Sheila Mabel Grace Gibbons [mailto:smg.gibbons@gmail.com] 
Sent: Friday, July 10, 2020 1:22 PM
To: Mayor Finch <gfinch@southhuron.ca>
Subject: Fwd: Home / Sanctuary for TWO Lions------Brandon Vanderwel
 
 

---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: Sheila Mabel Grace Gibbons <smg.gibbons@gmail.com>
Date: Fri, Jul 10, 2020 at 1:19 PM
Subject: Home / Sanctuary for TWO Lions------Brandon Vanderwel
To: <dfaubert@southhuron.ca>, <mvaugh@southhuron.ca>, <aneeb@southhuron.ca>,
<jdietrich@southhuron.ca>, <take@southhuron.ca>, <bwillard@southhuron.ca>
 

July 10, 2020
 
Good Morning, and it's a very hot one!
I understand the South Huron Council will be discussing a proposed or requested sanctuary for
TWO lion cubs on Monday, July 13, 2020.
The proposal is being requested by the owner of the two cubs, Brandon Vanderwel.  He has
stated that he intends to purchase a large acreage a distance from any housing, and would
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build there a VERY secure, double fenced facility for these TWO lion cubs  I would like to
say that these cubs will not, nor can be bred.  There will be no more animals, cats or
otherwise, lodged at this facility.
This facility is ONLY for these TWO animals, and will not be open to the public!  It will be
built to keep everyone, the people and the cubs safe and secure!
I have known Brandon for a long time and he WILL do as he is saying.  He is very attached to
these two lion cubs and they to him    
There are many dogs, because of their owners, I would trust far less than these two lion
cubs.
Thank you for taking time to read this email, and for your consideration.
Yours Truly
Sheila Gibbons
4119 Dufferin Ave., Petrolia, ON., N0N 1R0
smg.gibbons@gmail.com
 
 
 
 

mailto:smg.gibbons@gmail.com

